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Building and Grounds Minutes
December 10, 2020

Opening Prayer-Sue Basye

Roll Call-Dick Nelson, Dean Markwardt, Sue Basye and Mary Quinlin

Unfinished Business
Building and Ground unanimously approved the removal of two trees on the north side of the rectory.  
Dick will contact Westaby after Parish Council approval.
The parking lot garden has been removed at no cost to the parish thanks to Dan and Teresa 
Peterson.
As of date we have one estimate for the exterior painting.  Dick will continue to follow up for more 
bids.
Parish hall and Equipment rental policy is still a draft.
A new water heater cost is $1,700.  B&G recommends replacement with approval of PC.
Outdoor sign is not functioning well.  Mary will contact the manufacturer.

New Business
The kitchen refrigerator is broken.  The price for a new compressor is $1,200 and the service calls 
add an additional $300.  To replace the existing refrigerator with the same kind and quality the cost is 
$3500.  B&G unanimously recommended purchase of a domestic refrigerator or two.  Dick will 
research and share results.

Next meeting-February 11, 2021 1:30 PM

Closing Prayer-Dick Nelson


